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NEEDLES AND THREAD 

May 2021 

Happy Spring everyone!  Hope you all were able to keep your tender plants from freezing during our last snow-
storm.  Life and Mother Nature like to throw these obstacles in our way from time to time.   
  
Good news!  There is a possibility we will be able to go back to in person meetings in the near future!  However, our 
May meeting is still scheduled for Oak Grove Park.  If nature throws another obstacle in our way in the form of bad 
weather, we will go directly to a zoom meeting.  The link will be sent out the morning of the meeting, so check your 
email.  We will not zoom the meeting if the weather is good.   I’m sure everyone is looking forward to seeing each oth-
er again in person!  So, keep your fingers crossed and say a prayer for good weather. 
  

Barbara 

Barb’s Bits and Pieces 

Scrap Quilt 

 

 
We appreciate all who have been working on the quilt. 
We will be asking for mor volunteers  to sew at the next 
meeting. Thanks to all of you  
 
 
Daphne McClure (660)424-0343 
Denise Dodd (816) 898-3157 
 
 
 

2022 Retreat 

We have finally made progress on the 2022 Re-
treat! The retreat is scheduled for February 24-27, 
2022.  More details about cost in the 
near future.  We will take deposits in the summer. 
 
Jane Bromberg 

 

   

    BIG NEWS! 

 

At our May Guild Meeting we will be doing our 

annual Basket Sale! 

Everyone is encouraged to bring a basket of 

things for the sale.  The 1st basket is $10.  If 

we have extras, a 2nd basket is $5.  We will 

have a scrap give away table, and, a silent 

auction will be held.  This is always an exciting 

time so be sure to come!  
Hospitality 

At the May “meeting in the park” don’t forget to 
bring your own chair, a snack or something for 
lunch, your drink and of course don't forget your 
face mask.   
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Treasurer’s Report   
April 2021 

JoAnn Borchelt, Treasurer 

  Jan-Dec 2021 Mar '21 Apr'21 YTD Variance Budget  

 Starting Bank Balance 20,753.61  20,889.61  19,332.72  6,454.72  
12878.00 

 Income       

I
 Book Orders (Library)     0.00  (100.00) 

100.00    

Fons & Porter Subs 180.00    255.00  180.00  
75.00  

N
 Fundraiser     0.00  (1,393.00) 

1,393.00    

KCRQF  136.00  270.00  406.00    
0.00  

C
 Membership Dues     0.00  (3,000.00) 

3,000.00    

Membership Roster Ads    0.00  (100.00) 
100.00  

O
 Memory Makers     0.00  (100.00) 

100.00    

Miscellaneous      0.00  (300.00) 
300.00  

M
 Opportunity Quilt     0.00  (1,800.00) 

1,800.00    

Quilt Show     0.00  (1,000.00) 
1,000.00  

E
 Retreat Income '22     0.00  (360.00) 

360.00    

Retreat Income '22     0.00  (4,000.00) 
4,000.00    

Scrap Quilt     0.00  (500.00) 
500.00    

Workshop (Offset of Pro-
gram Exp.)     0.00  (150.00) 

150.00  
 Totals 316.00  270.00  661.00  (12,623.00) 12,878.00  
 Expenses      

E Book Orders /Library      0.00  (150.00) 150.00  
  Fons & Porter Subs 180.00    255.00  180.00  75.00  
X Historian     0.00  (20.00) 20.00  
  Hospitality     0.00  (300.00) 300.00  
P KCRQF 150.00  642.00      50.00  
  Installation     0.00  (50.00) 50.00  
E Liability Insurance     0.00  (475.00) 475.00  
  Membership     0.00  (450.00) 450.00  
N Memory Makers     0.00  (15.00) 15.00  
  Miscellaneous   269.16  289.16  (10.84) 300.00  
S Newsletter   230.73  230.73  (219.27) 450.00  
  Opportunity Quilt     0.00  (350.00) 350.00  
E Post Office Box     0.00  (102.00) 102.00  

  
Professional Dues & Member-
ship     0.00  (55.00) 55.00  

S Programs 250.00  200.00  450.00  (3,550.00) 4,000.00  
  Quilted Blessings     0.00  (200.00) 200.00  
  Rent (Gashland Methodist)   60.00  60.00  (840.00) 900.00  
  Retreat '21     0.00  (1,400.00) 1,400.00  
  Retreat '22     0.00  (2,091.00) 2,091.00  
  Scrap Quilt     0.00  (75.00) 75.00  
  Set Up      0.00  (600.00) 600.00  
  Sewing Bee     0.00  (100.00) 100.00  
  Sunshine and Shadows      0.00  (70.00) 70.00  
  Technology     149.90  (252.00) 300.00  
  Web Site     0.00  (150.00) 150.00  
  Workshop   25.00  25.00  (125.00) 150.00  

 Totals 580.00  1,426.89  2,251.79  (11,470.11) 12,878.00  
 Outstanding Check(s) 400.00  792.00        

 Ending Bank Balance 20,889.61  20,124.72        
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NORTHLAND QUILTER’S GUILD 
Minutes of  General Meeting 

April 8, 2021 

President welcomed members to the zoom meeting.   
 
Minutes/Treasurer's Report: The Treasurer’s report and minutes from the previous meeting were approved as written in the 
newsletter.   
 
New Business:  The guild’s May meeting will be held at Oak Grove Park 800 NE 76th St, Kansas City, MO. 
We will meet in the large pavilion, noon – 2:00 PM.  We will have our basket sales. We will not be doing silent auction and bingo.  
Bring your own chair, drinks and snacks.  Face masks are requested and we will observe social distancing in seating.  If the weath-
er does not cooperate, a notice will be sent regarding cancellation or possible zoom meeting.  Show and Tell will be limited to one 
item for members with last names beginning A through L.  Next meeting M thru Z may bring one item.   
 
KC Regional Quilt festival:  JoAnn Borchelt & Jean Hummel – Pins and tickets must be purchased by May 22nd.   Tickets via our 
guild are $15 daily and $30 for three days. Individual tickets only will be available at the door for $17.  You may pay her at the 
May meeting.  We will be needing workers from our guild for the show; information sent to you soon.  Our guild is responsible for 
hanging our own quilts that will be displayed.  The quilts need to have sleeves and labels.  JoAnn will pick up the quilts to be dis-
played the week prior and return them after the show.  
 
There will be virtual classes via Global Quilt Network Connection May 22 and 23.  Teachers at the show will talk about their clas-
ses and present a demo.  This is being held May 22 and 23.  Our guild purchased enrollment for 50 members.  Several members 
enrolled during our zoom meeting. 
 
COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
 
Treasurer:  JoAnn Borchelt – Nothing to report. 
 
Programs: Jean Hummel – Programs for the remainder of the year have been scheduled except for one.  The program calendar 
will be published in the newsletter.   

Membership:  Mary Cason – Nothing to report. 

Publicity:  Mary Rohrbeck – Nothing to report. 
 
Library: Karen Allen -  Nothing to report.  
 
Newsletter:  Rhonda Thiedke – She will continue reminders for articles for the upcoming newsletters to committee chairs and 
officers.  Other members can email her with information. 
 
Memory Makers:  Beth Curasi –  There will be no quilt basting until we are able to meet at the church again.  
 
Opportunity Quilt: JoAnn Borchelt – Joan showed a photo of the opportunity quilt.  Tickets will be available at our May meeting 
for members to purchase.  
 
Quilted Blessings: Teddie Broughton – Donation quilts can be brought to the May meeting or call or email Teddie to make ar-
rangements for delivery to her. 
 
2020 Retreat: Jane Bromberg – The guild contract for our annual retreat has been completed and the retreat is scheduled for 
February 24-27, 2022 at the Heartland Center.   
 
Scrap Quilt:  – Daphane McClure & Denise Dodd –  The quilt will be finished very soon. 
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Minutes of  General Meeting 
April 8, 2021 

continued 
 
Quilt Show Bazaar: Karen Allen – Volunteers are working Tuesdays and Saturdays in April 1:00 to 4:00 to prepare donations for 
the show.  If you are interested contact Karen Allen in advance so they can plan accordingly for the number of volunteers.  Infor-
mation is also in the Newsletter.   
 
Guild Quilt Show:  Joan Thomas – Our quilt show is scheduled for September 17th & 18th and preparations are underway.  We 
will not be awarding all the category ribbons on quilts displayed this year.  Two ribbons will be awarded: People’s Choice and 
Pastor’s Choice.  Show setup will be September 16.   
 
Miniatures/Silent Auction:  Teddie Broughton – If you have completed miniatures or items for the our quilt show silent auction, 
you may bring the to the May meeting.  
 
Sunshine & Shadows: Shirley Justus – Call or email Shirley if you know of any members with personal illness or an immediate 
family death so she can send a card from the guild.   
 
Sewing Bee & Challenge Committee:  Roberta Waterfield – Nothing to report.  
 
Mini Groups:  Wool, Helen Tidics; Panels, Donna Brattin; Crazy Quilts, Mary Rohrbeck; Quilts of Valor, Rhonda Thiedke;  Stitch 
Chix, Helen Tidics – Nothing was reported.  
 
Sew and Share: JoAnn Borchelt presented a slide show of some of the quilts members had made.  

Program:  Jean Hummel – Jean introduced the speaker, Liz Dramberg Jerome from Gypsy Dreamer Quilts spoke on “UFOs, Or-
phans & More.” 

 

The meeting was adjourned. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Rita Fenn, Secretary 

Membership Updates 
 
This section will be used to update changes to the membership directory. 
 

Correct email for the following people. Please correct your Membership books 
 
Betty McCullough       totallybetty6@gmail.com 
June Walker               wjune5089@gmail.com 
Alice Wesley               mawesley@yahoo.com 
Lori Willett                   willett_lori@yahoo.com 
Beth Curasi                 bcurasi0309@gmail.com 
Ellen Fox              ellenfox11800@gmail.com 
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Mini Groups 
 

Please contact the following individuals if you 
have an interest in one of our Mini Groups! 
 
 Wool Group led by Helen Tidics meets the 

third Thursday at 9:30 AM at Helen’s home. 
 English Paper Piecing group led by Rob-

erta Waterfield  meets at Roberta’s home 
on the third Tuesday at 1:00 PM.. 

 Panel Group let by Donna Brattin meets 
the first Tuesday of every month at her 
home at 1:00 PM.  

 The Crazy Quilt Mini Group meeting will be 
on the first Thursday of each month at 1 PM  
led by Mary Rohrbeck.  Meetings will be at 
the North Kansas City library, 2251 Howell 
Street, just east of the NKC High School in 
the Sewing Lab (lower level of library).                         
Embroidery knowledge is helpful but not 
necessary.  

 St CHIX is led by Helen Tidics and meets 
the first Thursday of each month at Helen’s 
home. This group is full at this time. 

 The Quilt of Valor group is led by Rhonda 
Thiedke and meets right after the monthly 
guild meeting at the church. 

 
 

Please continue to make your charity 
quilts.  I will accept any size from baby to 
twin size.  I prefer that you give me complet-
ed quilts.  I continue to donate them to Baby 
Grace and NKC Hospice.  I will be at the 
May meeting if you have some to bring to 
me.  
 
Teddie Broughton 
 

QUILTED BLESSINGS 

Library 

We are still receiving our monthly subscriptions 

which will be available to our members when we 

are able to meet once again! 

Karen Allen 

Birthdays 

We are going to try something different this year. 

Since updated membership books were mailed out 

last year, please refer to your membership book for 

upcoming birthdays! Please contact Mary Cason if 

you did not receive a membership book. 

Sunshine and Shadows 

If you should hear of a guild member who is ill 

please remember to contact Shirley Justus so the 

she can send them a card on behalf of the guild. 

Her telephone number is 816-453-6884. 

 

Sew Bee 

We will be discussing Sew Bee and meetings at 

the May meeting. Stay turned for more infor-

mation! 
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Looking for some volunteers 

 

The positions detailed below are open and need someone to  fill them. If you are interested in partici-

pating in one of these positions please contact Barbara Laxson. 

Programs—Second Chair:  this individual will work with Jean to schedule speakers this year and will 

take over the Programs position in 2022. 

Assistant to Silent Auction Coordinator: the assistant will help the Silent Auction Coordinator (Teddie 

Broughton) catalog and keep track of the items for auction during the Northland Quilt Fair and will take 

over the duties of coordinator in 2022. 

 

Programs 

The pandemic continues to throw roadblocks for us as we continue to try to be together 
again.  However, I  am stubborn and want to continue trying to bring us together for some 
fellowship and great programs.   
 

At our March Zoom meeting we heard from one of own members, Jane Bromberg. She enlightened us on 
tips and tricks using storage containers, etc.  All with the help of Dollar Tree & other likes.  Very helpful in 
so many ways to find things on the cheap. 
 
At the April Zoom meeting we heard from Liz Grandberg-Jerome.  She presented her program "UFO, Or-
phans & More".  This helped us get motivated to clean up our stray blocks and what to do with them.  Very 
Motivating with lots of ideas.   
 
May will bring us another favorite, our annual Basket Sale.  This year’s meeting will be a "meeting in the 
park".  The meeting will start at 12:00 p.m. and will be held in the pavilion at Oak Grove Park, NE 76th 
street and N Troost Ave, just south of Oak Park High School.  Please bring your own chair, a snack or 
something for lunch, your drink and of course don't forget your face mask.  Everyone is encouraged to 
bring a basket of things for the sale.  The 1st basket is $10.  If we have extras, a 2nd basket is $5.  We will 
have a scrap give away table, and, a silent auction will be held.  This is always an exciting time.  No Bingo 
this year due to being outside.  Of course, plans may change to due any inclement weather.  I am looking 
forward to seeing all of you.      
 
 
 
 

Jean Hummel 

Programs 
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 BAZAAR WORKSHOPS  

We need your help to sort and price items 

 

VOLUNTEERS - PLEASE CONTACT US BEFORE COMING, SO WE KNOW HOW MANY ARE ATTENDING.    

Masks will be required and we will practice social distancing.   
(we'll be working in the basement, so you must be able to do stairs) 

9609 NE 100th St, Liberty area  
 

Schedule for May 

                                             Every Tuesday afternoon in May, 1:30 - 4:00pm 

                                             3rd Wednesday evening, May 19, 6:30 - 8:30pm 

  

Please continue to collect items to donate, we would appreciate your help in organizing 

your donations, measuring and folding your fabric, so it will be easier to sort and price. 
 

We will have a drop off site for donations at the May guild meeting.   
 

Contact info:    

Karen Allen - 816-506-8117  kkallen53@hotmail.com  

Margaret Reichart - 816 588-8241  marcal@kc.rr.com  

Silent Auction Donations Needed 

 

Silent Auction for the Quilt Show 
The proceeds of the Silent Auction will go to the Veterans Community Project.  This charity was 
chosen for last year and since we did not have a show we have agreed that they should receive 
the money. 
1.  NO BASKETS  this year 
2.  Minis, wall hangings, table toppers and baby quilts will be accepted.  There are no size require-
ments. Holiday items seem to sell very well. 
3.  At our guild meetings we will only be awarding 3 ribbons for all categories combined. 
4.  Be thinking about a "Buy It Now" price for your item.  We will ask you what you think it is worth. 
5.  Attach a label to the back stating the name of the item, your name and the year. 
 
We will begin collecting your items at the May guild meeting. 
 

Teddie and Mona 

mailto:Kkallen53@hotmail.com
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QUILT SHOW MEETING APRIL 22, 2021  

 

MEMBERS IN ATTENDANCE: Trudy Coogan, Gwen Weakley, Joan Thomas, Barbara Moyer, Trish Rogers, 

Jean Hummel, Mona Myers, Brenda Pfannensteil, Vicki Nagayama, Carol Sparks, Jane Blomberg, 

Shirley Green and Ginny Cowley.  

 

Gwen Weakley, has asked for volunteers for: Quilt release, Quit Turn in, Help with load out Of storage 

and load into Church.  

 

Trudy mentioned checking with Liberty North Key Club For help. Jane Blomberg has offer to help with 

Quilt Release. Also help with load back into storage after show.  

 

Treasurer Report: Shirley is looking into a possible Square card reader. This will help with Electronic 

payments. Also, Shirley is checking into the Church’s internet services. Also, she is checking out, 

checking out from Libraires their Hot Spot devices.  

 

Bazaar: Trudy Coogan Dates for processing Bazaar donations: Tuesdays 1:30pm to 4:00pm On April 

27, May 4, May 11, May 18, May 25. One (1) Saturday, April 24,1:30-4:00pm. Wednesday, May 19 (1) 

evening 6:3-pm to 8:30pm. If you need more information please call Trudy 816-429-6506 or Karen 

Allen 816-506-8117, Pls, bring your donation to the Daytime’s Guild Meeting May 13 th to the Oak 

Park Grove Park It is located just south of Oak Park High School. Donations not needed this year are 

books. No premade items.  

 

Publicity: Brenda Pfannensteil is checking into bookmarks or business cards for the Regional show in 

June. Updating website and checking into updating Facebook page.  

 

Quilt Registration: Trisha Rogers Forms will be going out and must be returned online. We have people 

who will be available to help those of your who may need it to file your forms online.  

 

Ribbons: No update  

 

Signs and logos: Ready to go and if needed we can add  

 

Silent Auction: Teddie Broughton: ALL proceeds go to Veterans Community Project.  NO Baskets, 

Mimis, wall hangings, table toppers, baby quilts will be accepted: Holiday Items do very well.  

 

We will only be awarding 3 Ribbons by Daytime Guild for all categories combined. Be thinking about a 

“BUY IT NOW’ PRICE for your items. Attach a label to the back stating name of item, your name and the 

year.  

 

Meeting adjourned around 7:40 pm. Next Meeting will be May 27th at 6:30pm.  

 

Respectfully submitted by Barbara Moyer  

Correction to Quilt Show Minutes—Books will be accepted  to sell at the Bazaar. 
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KCRQF 
 
Thank you so much if you have signed up to work the Kansas City Regional Quilt Festival on the 
Sign-up genius I sent out.  There are still many spots to fill.  It takes us all to help to make this a 
success. I will have the a sign-up sheet at the May meeting if you would prefer to sign up there. If 
you requested tickets I will have them at the May meeting. I can still purchase show tickets until 
May 22, just let me know. After that you will have to purchase them at the door. Only one day 
tickets will be available. There are still classes available you can sign-up and pay on line. I will 
have information on parking at the May meeting. 
 

JoAnn Borchelt 
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BOARD/COMMITTEE MEMBERS 

 President 

 Barbara Laxson  (816) 431-2825 

1st Vice President 

 Jean Hummel  (816) 223-6644 

 Donna Bratton  (816) 522-1780 

2nd Vice President  

 Trudy Coogan  (816) 429-6506 

 Joann Thomas  (816) 628-1236 

Secretary 

 Rita Fenn  (816) 516-9802 

Treasurer 

 JoAnn Borchelt  (816) 645-3798  

Auditing 

 Jane Bromberg  (816) 739-0366 

Bazaar 

 Karen Allen  (816) 506-8117 

 Margaret Reichart (816) 588-1240  

Calling 

 Betty Haynie  (816) 420-8860 

Historian 

 Jo Forsythe  (816) 781-5326 

Hospitality 

 Leah Stanley  (816) 830-5095 

 Terri Schroder  (816) 214-5408 

 Vicki Stanley  816-215-0731  

Library 

 Karen Allen  (816) 506-8117 

Kansas City Regional Quilt Festival Representative 

 JoAnn Borchelt  (816)- 645-3798 

Membership- 

 Mary Carson  (816) 589-4470 

 

Memory Makers 

 Beth Curasi              (816)  924-9814 

Miniatures/Silent Auction 

 Teddie Broughton  (816) 803-9312 

 Mona Meyers   {816) 838-3973 

Newsletter 

 Rhonda Thiedke   (816)  729-0217 

Programs 

 Jean Hummel   (816) 223-6644 

 open 

Opportunity Quilt  

 Linda Barksdale   (816)  550-6010 

Publicity 

 Mary Rohrbeck   (816) 741-0320 

Quilted Blessings 

 Teddie Broughton  (816) 803-9312 

Retreat 

 Jane Bromberg    (816) 739-0366 

Scrap Quilt  

 Daphne McClure   (660) 424-0343 

 Denise Dodd   (816) 898-3157 

Activities Committee 

 Rhonda Thiedke   (816) 729-0217 

 Leah Stanley   (816) 830-5095  

Sewing Bee/Challenge Committee 

 Roberta Waterfield  (816) 935-9650 

Show and Tell 

 Joann Thomas   (816) 628-1236 

Sunshine and Shadows 

 Shirley Justus   (816) 453-6884 
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Needles and thread 

May 2021 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

Guild Meeting 

May 13, 2021 

In the Pavilion at Oak Grove Park 

NE 76th street and N Troost Ave 

12:00—2:00 

 

Northland Quilters’ Guild 

PO Box 46654 

Kansas City, MO 64118-6654 


